
 
 

 

 
YEAR 9 ASPIRE PROGRAMME  – Calling to Adulthood Ceremony  
Date: Wednesday 28th February at 5:30pm (RSVP Friday 23rd February) 
 
Dear Year 9 Parents and Guardians, 
 
This letter is to inform you of our Calling to Adulthood Ceremony and to warmly invite you to 
be a part of this very special Year 9 event. (For more info about The Rite Journey, please read 
next page). 
 
We ask that parents and students arrive at the school 5:30pm sharp, Wednesday 28th 
February.   
 
Your involvement as a parent is an essential part of the ceremony, so please plan to stay for 
the duration of the event.  After the Ceremony is finished, you’re invited to share a meal 
together from 6:45-7:30pm.  
 
WHAT TO BRING 

For the Calling to Adulthood Ceremony there are a couple of things we would like you to have 
prepared: 
1. A letter of love for your child that outlines: 

a. what you appreciate about them 
b. perhaps a favourite parenting moment or two 
c. a hope for them for the Year 9 Aspire Program this year 

 
2. Bring 3-5 items that reflect their childhood and put them in a concealed bag.  Perhaps 

it is a teddy bear, a photo, a favourite book, a favourite toy, etc.  Try not to let your child see 
the items, as we will use this as part of a surprise in the Ceremony.  

 
WHAT WILL HAPPEN 

When you arrive, come to the front lawn and bring your letter to your child and the concealed 
bag with the 3-5 items.  We will introduce and explain the Year 9 Aspire Programme and The 
Rite Journey, then you and your child can reflect on some childhood memories and the items in 
the bag.  
 
After a few minutes we will walk to a nearby location for the next part of the ceremony. We will 
have a special activity to symbolise the ‘calling to adulthood’. You’ll be invited to give your child 
the letter of love for them to read.   
 
During the Ceremony there will be some time for interaction with others and also the 
opportunity to give your blessing to your child's teacher.  We consider it an important part of 
this program that we have your blessing to be working with your child on their journey this 
year.  
 



You are welcome to invite any mentors or significant adults (e.g. coach, youth group leader, 
grandparent etc.) that wish to be present at the ceremony. But we do ask at a minimum that 
both parents are present if possible. Just let the school know how many people will be coming 
when you RSVP.  
 
We do ask that younger siblings do not attend so the night is kept a surprise for them if/when 
they are in Year 9.  
 
SHHHHH….  KEEP IT A SECRET…  

As we are hoping to keep some of these details a secret, we would ask that you don’t share this 
information with your child or leave the letter lying around where they may read it.  
Please RSVP by Friday, 23rd February via the Microsoft Form link attached to this email.  If you 
have any further questions, please email: adam.dirosso@cac.wa.edu.au   
 
Kind regards,         
 
Adam Di Rosso  Amitha Narlapati Carolyn Frisby  Charlie Howard  
Year 9 Aspire Team  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


